HM 06 23
Minutes of the Highways Committee meeting held on Wednesday 21st June 2023
at 6.30p.m. in the Village Centre.
	Present: Cllrs Moody, Blundell, Picot and Maines.
	In attendance: The Clerk.
1. Apologies:
None
   
2. Election of Chairman
Cllr. Carole Moody was proposed by Cllr. Picot and seconded by Cllr. Maines.
As there were no other nominations Cllr. Moody was elected as Chairman.

3. Declarations of Interest		
None

4. Star Hill Bend
It was noted that a member of the public recently wrote to Kent Highways and local MP, Laura Trott regarding the dangerous conditions of Star Hill after a further accident occurred. A Response has been received from David Brazier at Kent County Council confirming that a site inspection has been carried out and a job has been raised to replace the bend chevrons with yellow outlines made of the most up to date reflective material to enhance their conspicuity. A lining refresh has also been agreed to take place later this year.

5.  Discussions of HIPP
The Highways improvement plan content was discussed and the initial proposals for the plan are as follows:
Star Hill Bend
Installation of yellow reflective chevrons, roadside sign indicating that the speed will be reducing to 30mph and 30mph ‘SLOW’ painted roundall on road before bend.
Speed indicator Devices
We would like speed indicator devices located throughout the village. KPC previously funded 3 speed devices, 2 of which were installed and had a very positive impact to road safety, we were unfortunately forced to take these down by Kent Highways. We would like these reinstated.
Harrow Road
When next resurfacing this road we would suggest the removal of the white lines in the middle of the road on the junction that links the Harrow Inn and the Three Horseshoes to slow Traffic. We would also suggest adding white lines either side of the road on the last part of the road adjacent to the hedge and the Pound. This will make the road appear narrower and therefore reduce the speed of traffic. 30 ‘SLOW’ roundall on road, opposite the Harrow Inn.
The Pound
Slight relocation of give way sign by the Bus Stop slightly further towards the Three Horseshoes to allow a better angle of Visibility on junction, further allowing the installation of 2 designated parking bays on the pub side of the island.

Bus stop bay markings on road to stop parking on the Pound.
6. AOB
Nothing to report.

 	The meeting closed at 19.51

Signed………………………………………………………………………….Chairman


Date………………………………………………………………………………………
